Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Environment, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph E5(a)(i), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve the proposal that a budget of £290,000 be allocated to improvement of Monmouth Park, funded from Section 106 contributions attached to neighbouring developments and managed through the Ordsall Development Framework Infrastructure Budget, and that local residents are invited to help design the improvements.

The Reasons are: 

Improvement of the Park will make a significant contribution to the regeneration of Ordsall and implementation of the Ordsall Development Framework.

Assessment of Risk:  

LOW

The source of funding is: 

Section 106 contributions from neighbouring developments managed through the Joint Infrastructure Budget. 

Legal Advice obtained: Yes – Richard Lester

Financial Advice obtained: Yes – Peter Butterworth 

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:

· REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTORS OF HOUSING AND PLANNING AND ENVIRONMENT

· South Ordsall Consultation report

· Sketch proposals

Contact Officer: John Dupre 


Tel No: 0161 793 3106

This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Members for Housing Planning and, accordingly, has been referred to those Lead Members for a decision.

This document records a key decision, but the matter was not included in the Council's Forward Plan and it has been dealt with under the emergency procedure.

The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.

Signed:  K. Mann 



Date:  21st May, 2007

Lead Member 
FOR COMMITTEE SERVICES USE ONLY

· This decision was published on 21st May, 2007.

· This decision will come in force on 30th May, 2007, unless it is called-in, in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

